
 

 
 

 

SCHOOL RESOURCE OFFICER APPRECIATION DAY PROCLAMATION 
 

WHEREAS, the safety and well-being of our nation’s youth are of utmost importance; 

and 

 

WHEREAS, recognizing the vital role School Resource Officers play in fostering a positive 

and secure learning environment for students across the nation; and  

 

WHEREAS, School Resource Officers contribute significantly to the overall well-being of 

students, schools, and communities; and  

 
WHEREAS, the day of Feb. 15, 2025, provides an opportunity to express gratitude and 

appreciation for the dedicated efforts of School Resource Officers in safeguarding our 

schools;  

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED that the Town of Erie Council hereby declares 

Feb. 15, 2025, as "National School Resource Officer Appreciation Day" and urges all 

residents to acknowledge and appreciate the invaluable contributions of school resource 

officers in enhancing the safety and security of our schools nationwide. 

 
AND BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED that the Town of Erie Council encourages local 
schools, parents, and community members to actively engage in events and initiatives 
that promote understanding and awareness of the positive impact School Resource 
Officers have on the educational experience of our students.  
 
DATED THIS 28th DAY OF January, 2025 

 
 

Andrew J. Moore, Mayor 
ATTEST: 

 
 

Debbie Stamp, Town Clerk 


